
 

 

 
DEBT STRESS DROPS FOR THIRD STRAIGHT MONTH, SURVEY FINDS 
 
COLUMBUS, Ohio – While American consumers still worry about the 
amount of money they owe, a new survey shows their level of 
stress concerning debts has declined for a third straight month. 
 
The Consumer Debt Stress Index (DSI) fell about two points in 
October, to 130.1 from 132.8 in September.  The DSI has fallen 
for three straight months now, the first three-month drop in 
more than a year. 
 
“The first hints of favorable economic news have undoubtedly 
relieved consumers’ concerns about their debts to some extent,” 
said Lucia Dunn, professor of economics at Ohio State 
University, and one of the leaders of the study. 
 
“However, the DSI is still high by historic standards, and that 
could cause consumers to tighten their purse strings in coming 
months.” 
 
Dunn said the November DSI will be crucial in predicting how 
much consumers are willing to spend in the important holiday 
shopping season. 
 
The DSI is conducted by Ohio State’s Center for Human Resource 
Research and is based on telephone interviews of randomly 
selected Americans.  Each month’s index score is based on the 
past three months of interviews, with the average sample size 
being 658. 
 
The DSI has been conducted monthly since January 2006, where its 
base value was set at 100. 
 
The index fell into the 90s through most of 2006 and the first 
half of 2007 as the economy boomed, indicating that consumers 
felt comfortable with their debt levels.  After the collapse of 
the subprime mortgage market, the index began a sharp 
turnaround, reaching a peak of 155.3 in July – the highest it 
has been since the inception of the current index.  Since then, 
the index has started dropping. 
 
Positive signs in the economy seem to be encouraging women more 
than men.  Although women tend to have higher levels of debt 
stress than men, their stress levels have been dropping faster 
than those of men, Dunn said. 
 



 

 

In October, women’s stress index was at 136, down from 143.6 the 
previous month.  Debt stress levels for men, on the other hand, 
were roughly the same in both months: 122.9 in October, compared 
to 120.7 in September. 
 
The negative impact of debt on family life, job performance and 
health also lessened for many Americans in October, the index 
revealed: 
 

• 24.3 percent of respondents in October said debt caused a 
medium to extreme problem on their family life, down from 
30.3 percent in September. 

 
• 12.2 percent of respondents in October said debt caused a 

medium to extreme problem in their job performance, down 
from 16.2 percent in September. 

 
• 21.9 percent of respondents in October said debt had a 

negative impact on their health, down from 25.7 percent in 
September. 

 
“While the drop in debt stress has been encouraging the past 
three months, we don’t know yet if the good news will be enough 
to save the holiday shopping season,” Dunn said.  “We should 
know more when we get the results in November.” 
 
 
 


